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Natural Environment Referral Response - CoastalReasons for referralThis application seeks consent for land located within the Coastal Zone.And as such, Council's Natural Environment Unit officers are required to consider the likely impacts on drainage regimes. Officer commentsThe property at 24 Delecta Avenue, Clareville, has been identified as affected by estuarine wave action and tidal inundation on Council’s Estuarine Hazard Mapping. As such, the Estuarine Risk ManagementPolicy for Development in Pittwater (Appendix 7, Pittwater 21 DCP) and the relevant B3 Estuarine Hazard Controls will apply to any proposed development of the site. Based upon the survey prepared by Adam Clerke Surveyors Pty Ltd (dated 28/05/15), the foreshore edge treatment type appears to be a grassed or sandy slope with a crest height at or about RL 2.0m AHD. As such, in accordance with the Pittwater Estuary Mapping of Sea Level Rise Impacts Study(2015), an estuarine planning level (EPL) of RL 2.73m AHD applies at the subject site.As the modification application proposes no changes to the approved FFL, the proposed modifications are able to comply with the requirements of the Estuarine Risk Management Policy for Development in Pittwater and associated B3.7 Estuarine Hazard Controls subject to conditions. Referral Body RecommendationRecommended for approval, subject to conditions Refusal commentsRecommended Natural Environment Conditions:Estuarine Hazard Design RequirementsThe following applies to all development:All development or activities must be designed and constructed such that they will not increase the level of risk from estuarine processes for any people, assets or infrastructure in surrounding properties; they will not adversely affect estuarine processes; they will not be adversely affected by estuarine processes.Application Number: Mod2018/0263Responsible Officer Ashley WarnestLand to be developed (Address): Lot 12 DP 13291 , 24 Delecta Avenue CLAREVILLE NSW2107CONDITIONS TO BE SATISFIED PRIOR TO THE ISSUE OF THE CONSTRUCTION CERTIFICATE
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Reason: To minimise potential risks associated with coastal hazards for development in the coastalhazards. Estuarine Planning Level RequirementsAn Estuarine Planning Level (EPL) of 2.73m AHD has been adopted by Council for the subject site and shall be applied to all development proposed below this level as follows:
� All structural elements below 2.73m AHD shall be of flood compatible materials; 
� All electrical equipment, wiring, fuel lines or any other service pipes and connections must be located either above 2.73m AHD or waterproofed to this level; and  
� The storage of toxic or potentially polluting goods, chemicals or materials, which may be hazardous or pollute the waterway, is not permitted below 2.73m AHD.Reason: To ensure aspect of the development are built at the appropriate level 


